2 BIBLE SOCIETY RECORDER.

+28In addition to this, 847 copies of the Scriptures have been circulated in
Manitoba and the North-West at the expense of this Suciety during the past
season. .

BEQUEST.

‘We have much pleasure in thus acknowledging the receipt of two hun-
dred dollars ($200), being a bequest from the late Mrs. Roberi Waddell, of
South Monaghan, Ont., who was a life-long friend and active worker in ths
interests of the Bible Society. It was through her personal sfforts that the
Branch Society was established at South 3onaghan many years ago, and of
which her sun, Mr. H. Waddell, is now the eflicient treasurer.

UPPER CANADA BIBLE SOCIETY COMMUNICATIONS,

All Reports, Letters and other Communications from Branches, Agents,
Colporteurs and other parties, relating to the Bible Society work, and de-
signed for the Board of Directors, and all communications for the BiBLE
Sociery RECORDER, to be addressed to ‘ Mr. John Harvie, Permanent Sec-
retary, Bible Society House, Toronto.”

All orders for Bibles and Testaments, and for RECORDERS, etec., and all
remittances, whether free contributions, or on Purchase Account, to be sent
(the latter in registered letters, or by other safe conveyance) to ** Mr. John
Young, Bible Society Depository, Toronto.

Bille Bociety Broovder,

TORONTO, APRIL, 1892

BOARD MEETINGS.

. The regular monthly meéting of the Board of Directors was held on
Tuesday, the 19th January, the Rev. Dr. Potts in the chair. The Rev. B.
Bryan led the opening devotional exercises, after which the minutes of the
previous meeting were read and confirmed. A report was submitted from
the Committee on Agency and Colportage, which was adopted. A legacy of
$100 by the late Mr. James Stewart, of Hampstead, Ont., was reported and
acknowledged. Grants were made of 12 New Testaments in the Dacota
language for an Indian school in Saskatoon, and of 24 Bibles for a mission
school in Muskoka. The Permanent Secretary reported the distribution of
the Ketchum prizes in the Public Schools by the members of the Ministerial
Association. The Depositary’s cash account, the list of gratuities, sch:dule
of colportage, memorandum of cash balances, were all submitted, ani the
meeting was closed with prayer by the Rev. Dr. Thomas. s

The Directors met on Tuesday evening, the 16th February, Dr. Geikie
in the chair. The Rev. J. J. Hill opened the meeting with prayer. The
minutes of the last meeting were read and confirmed.,. Dr. Geikie made an
interim report respecting che Branch Bible Societies racently organized in
the city of Toronto. As titese societies had not yet got into thorough working
order, it was decided to engage Mr, Thomson to act as collactor. A report
from the Committee on Agency and Colportage was submitted and accepted.
A report from the Special Committee™appointed to consider the business
relations of the Bible Society and Tract Society having been submitted, it




